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New England NMI & District Assembly - Schedule of Events
NMI Convention, May 26-27, 2004

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS:
Wednesay, May 26:

3:30-6:30 p.m. - Registration at Wollaston Church

6:30 p.m. - Preliminary Music by Malden Worship Team

7:00 p.m. - Service begins.  The theme presentation is:  "Go In His Power"  by Walpole Church of the Nazarene.  Our speaker is Rev. Eunice Brubaker, General NMI President.

~ 9:00 p.m. - President's (both past and present) & Pastor's Reception in the Commons following the service.   (Please email Lillian Habedank, Coordinator, at LEBH@aol.com to let her know you are coming.)

~ 9:00 p.m. - Teen Pizza Bash in Spangenburg Parlor following the service.

Thursday, May 27th:

8:00 am -  Prayer Service in Gould Chapel

9:00 am-4:00 p.m.  -  Business Session.  Our special guests will be Rev. Eunice Brubaker and Brian Helstrom (Jesus Film Partnerships) and Al Swain (NE District Missionary).  We will be voting for General Assembly Delegates.

IMPORTANT THINGS TO REMEMBER:

· Remember to register early - pastors are delegates too and we need all pastors to attend!

· Make sure all delegates from your church have room and meal reservations.

· Make sure your NMI membership is the same as on the pastor's report

THINGS TO BRING TO THE NMI CONVENTION:

· An offering from your church for the Buddy Plan (to help third world delegates attend the General NMI Convention and Assembly)

· A pledge for the 90th Anniversary Offering
· Make sure your District Mission Expense Allocation (pays for district NMI operation expense) is paid in full.

-- Gerry Perry, District NMI President

District Assembly, May 27-29, 2004
The 97th Annual District Assembly of the New England District will start at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday evening at Wollaston Church in Quincy, MA.  Please plan to attend as it will be exciting.  The theme for this Assembly is that we are On The Move.  Be ready to take back the land by BEING MISSIONAL! Please pray that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit will guide and direct us in all of our activities.  

The opening evening session of the Assembly will feature the annual report of our prior District Superintendent Dr. Chuck Zink as well as the report of the Interim District Superintendent Dr. Jossie E. Owens. We will be taking up a Missional offering during this service to help advance the work of the Kingdom.  Please pray about what God will have you give! 

Friday's session will commence at 8:30 a.m. with elections taking place throughout the day with an inspiring message from General W. Talamadge Johnson and some very uplifting Area Missional Reports.  The Ordination service will be held in Wollaston Church at 7:00 p.m.  A ministers choir of all New England's finest elders and deacons will sing at the service with rehearsal at 6:30 p.m.

Saturday’s session will convene at 8:30 a.m. in the Lahue Gym.  After the conclusion of the assembly, an international luncheon will be held.  It’s a great time to meet new friends and renew old acquaintances!

District Assembly, May 27-29

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS:

Thursday, May 27 (at Wollaston Church):
7:00 p.m.- Opening Session 

Friday, May 28 (at Wollaston Church):

8:30 a.m. - Assembly Worship, Elections, and Missional Area Reports

6:30 p.m. - Ministers Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 p.m.- Ordination Service 

Saturday, May 29 (at Lahue Gym):

8:30 a.m. - Concluding Service followed by an International Luncheon 

Pastoral Changes

We would like to welcome William Kauffman and his wife Lisa to the New England District.  He has taken an assignment at the Danielson, Connecticut church.

Chaplains Lunch Meeting - May 30th

Arrangements have been made for all Chaplains to meet together for lunch on Friday, May 30, at noon in the Presidents dining room at the back of the ENC cafeteria. Please go through the cafeteria line and get your food and go to the Presidents dining room where we will have lunch together and a short meeting with an emphasis on planning for the future. 




 -- Rev. Sally Miller

Assessment Center and Testing - 2004
All individuals who hope to receive a District License this coming year need to be a part of the Assessment process. Assessment Testing will take place on Saturday, May 29, 2004, at the close of District Assembly.

The Assessment Weekend will be held September 24, 25 & 26, 2004, at Windsor Hills Camp.

For all questions go to: www.reynoldsinstitute.org  On that page, under the “Assessment” tab you will find the forms to be submitted for your District License Application and also the application for Assessment.

If you have any questions please feel free to email wjohnwhite@yahoo.com or phone 978-453-1063 or speak to me during District Assembly.





-- Rev. W. John White
Reynolds Courses Being Offered in the French Language

Pastor Pierre-Louis Zephir is currently teaching the first Reynolds Institute class in French.  Classes are held at Dorchester Second Church.  Plans are being made to teach all the required courses.  If interested, please contact Pastor Zephir.

Reynolds Institute NOT Just for Pastors
While Reynolds Institute exists for the education of vocational ministers it is also open to laymen who may want to enrich their spiritual lives and enhance their lay ministry.  Sunday school teachers, Sunday school superintendents, Bible study leaders, church treasurers and many others could all benefit by taking courses through Reynolds.  Any of the courses may be audited for only $100.

Reynolds Summer Course Offering

It’s not too late to sign up for the course “Pauline Epistles” (BIB 2053) being offered this summer by Reynolds Institute.   If you’re interested, please register through the website: 

 
     www.reynoldsinstitute.org

Instructor: Paul Willette, M. Div.
Location: Windsor Hills Camp, Windsor, NH
Class Format: Intensive, 3 Friday evenings and Saturday classes.
Dates: July 16-17, Aug. 6-7 and Aug. 20-21, 2004 

TEACH Conference 

This October 1 and 2, 2004, our New England District Sunday School Ministries will host the North Eastern Regional TEACH Conference.  This excellent conference has been designed by our denomination's Sunday School leaders to provide pastors and Sunday School workers with inspiration, instruction, challenge, and materials to become more effective leaders in the area of Sunday School ministries.  It will also be a great time to train potential teachers.  

The conference will be held in Nashua, NH, at Community Chapel Church of the Nazarene.  The registration fee is a bargain at only $35.00 per participant.  Rooms are available on Friday night at the Comfort Inn, just across the street from the church.  Phone the Inn at 1(603)883-7700 and ask for the Community Chapel TEACH Conference rate of $55.00 plus tax.  We will be in competition with Leaf Peepers (Fall Foliage Viewers) and rates will be much higher if you do not register early.  The longer we wait the higher the cost of rooms.  First come--First served. 

Register through your teach poster/registration form -- or register on line at www.teach2004.org.  The web site has much more information about the conference, the workshop leaders, and the General Superintendent who will preach at the Friday night rally.  (Conference begins Friday evening and ends at 3:00 p.m. on Saturday.)  

Please telephone me at (978) 777-2060 for information.  From personal experience, I can assure you that this conference will not only inspire your Sunday School workers--it will equip them to lead the small groups that are needed to grow our churches.  





-- Rev. Ron Keller

News from the NYI Convention
May 7-8th was the 82nd Annual NYI Convention held in Lowell, MA.  We had an anointed time of worship, fellowship and vision casting led by our speaker for the weekend, Pastor Fred Fullerton.  It was an energetic and engaging time of celebrating the mission of the Church.  Some of the year’s highlights were the integration of shared goals amongst the NMI, SSM and NYI which led to this summer's Mission Encounter, a mission trip with over 70 participants, and the purchasing of language translation devices which will aid in involving every language group at District Activities.

Those elected to serve on  the NYI Council for the coming year include the following:  Junior High Representatives: Stephanie DiLoreto and Michael Magnuson; Senior High Representatives: Melissa Douglas and Andrew Henck; College and Career Representatives: Katie Crouse and Holly Wilson; Vice President: Doug Milne; and President: Jeff Lane.
You can live out the mission by mentoring teens in your local church.  You will be amazed how much each of you and your church will benefit from the experience.  Any concerns about NYI?  Email them to Jeff Lane, lanejk@hotmail.com.

Biblical Concept of Marriage Statement
 In a recent statement by the Board of General Superintendents, issued in response to the election of a gay bishop in the Episcopal Church, the stance of the Church of the Nazarene in regards to marriage was reiterated with these words:  "We stand firmly on the belief that the biblical concept of marriage, always between one man and one woman in a committed, lifelong relationship, is the only relationship within which the gift of sexual intimacy is properly expressed."

Deadline Met!

The District Office would like to thank each and every Pastor for sending their reports in by the deadline.  Over ninety percent of the reports were received on or before the due date!  What a tremendous blessing!  We will be able to complete our required reporting back to the local churches with greater speed and accuracy!  To God be the Glory! Thank you! Thank YOU!

Windsor Hills Camp Reminders

Just a brief reminder that there are two work days coming soon.  June 5th is our district work day and June 11-12 is the NYI’s “Give it Back to Camp” weekend.  Workers are always needed and appreciated - just call Dan Whitney when you’re available.  For more information about camp, see the May 2004 edition of NEMN (available on the district website). 

New England Ministers’ News (NEMN) Online

The district website is now maintaining a Word version of both current and recent editions (beginning May 2004) of the NEMN so that you can refer to them as needed.  See:  www.newenglanddistrictnaz.org.

Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

We need to continue to pray for the following items:  Geoff DeFranca (injured leg), Kathleen DeFranca (not feeling well and going for further tests); Vickie Ogden (recent surgery), Tom Clark, Chuck Zink, NMI Convention and  District Assembly, college graduates as they seek full time jobs, pastors on the district, the General Church, the Commonwealth of Massachusetts,  PALCON, high school graduates as they make transitions, and marriages across the land.

 Praises

† We thank HIM for Giving us HIS WORD

† HE has provided for each of our tables!

† HE allowed us to wake up today!

† HE gave us HIS HOLY SPIRIT!

† He saves us even Now!

† HE allowed us to make a joyful noise unto HIM today!

New England District Calendar

May

26-27
NMI Convention - ENC

27-29
District Assembly - ENC

June

5
District Camp Work Day

8
Mission Directors - Nashua

12
District NYI “Give It Back to Camp” Work Day

17
NYI Council - Lowell

19
NYI Mission Encounter Day

28-7/2
  PALCON @ ENC


July

3-11
Family Camp 

4 
Dedication Sunday, 4:00 p.m.

10-17
NYI W&W Encounter - Bahamas

10
Windsor Hills Camp Board @ WHC

12-17
Middler Camp

13
District Dept. Heads - NED Office

15
District Advisory Board - Quincy

19-24
Junior Camp

26-31
Senior High Camp

August

2-7
Junior High Camp

28
North Country Ambassadors Jamboree, Johnson, VT
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Remember to Bring and Wear Your Sneakers to Assembly!








